## October 12th Workshop

Workshop was called to order at approximately 8:03 p.m. In attendance was Dave Peeler, Linda Brebner, Jamie Uzelac, Kevin Joseph, John Spinks, Justine Albright, Chad Franzman, Randy Decker, Josh Noel, Scott Sejda and Brett Galvan.

Linda was first to go and had nothing to report.

Josh Noel reported on Cody Hayworth's accident. No new vehicles are available to replace the one that was totaled. May have to order a new one.

Chad Franzman reported that the new engine is in service and that it will be going to Illinois for a show. In return the company will service the truck for one year for free. Fire Week has been completed. Brought up vehicles parked in front of fire hydrants.

It was decided that the traffic committee needs to meet. The fire chief and the building inspector are going to be added to the traffic committee.

Randy Decker discussed his monthly reports and updates on the pumps. Village Walk has been purchased. Dr. Blanks office has a leak. The shut off was damaged when they paved earlier this year. There was discussion on raising plow driver's salary to \$20.00 an hour. Salary ordinance will have to be updated.

It was suggested that we put on Facebook that the Town is short staffed and for residents to please be patient.

Randy discussed the Jones's water tap. Brett explained the code.

There was discussion on the water rate hike.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45